GREEN MOUNTAIN REGION

PORSCHE CLUB OF AMERICA

ANNUAL MEETING MINUTES

October 5, 2019

ATTENDING:  Directors attending were Carl Wulfestieg, Christian McCaffrey, Sandy Gilmour, Duffy Miller, and Peggy Larson.  Additionally, over 50 GMR members were in attendance.

WELCOME:  Carl called the meeting to order and welcomed everyone to the FALL FOLIAGE TOUR AND ANNUAL MEETING at the Public House Restaurant in Quechee, VT.  The day was beautiful and the fall foliage was colorful.

SECRETARY'S REPORT:  Approved  and accepted.

TREASURER'S REPORT:  The balance in the Club account is $14,645.35.  Total deposits were $4,393.50 and total expenses were $2,983.  Sources of income were the PCA and events.  Expenses were related to communications and the various club events.

DISCUSSION:  


•
Carl remarked that our membership numbers are at an all time high and he would like to be sure we are engaging the broad membership spectrum.  As an example he suggested the possibility of having shorter tours but doing so more frequently. Each tour would have a different leader and would arrive at different restaurants and would be limited to a manageable 20 cars. 


•
Duffy Miller, Chair of the Events Committee took the opportunity to note that the Committee hopes to have the dates for the 2020 tours set by early 2020 to allow for as much notice as possible. He also asked for tour leader volunteers and provided a high level explanation of what is involved.


•
Carl also took the opportunity to acknowledge our 2019 tour leaders (Duffy Miller, Al Iuppa, Stu Friedman, Dave Kynor and Pete Arnold) as well as for hosting a BBQ in September.


•
Brad Kennison has agreed to serve as the Chair of the Membership Committee. Approval by the Board is the final step.


•
Carl explained the recent effort to revise the GMR Bylaws. This initiative was prompted by the need to better align with the PCA bylaws. The proposed changes were provided to all GMR members via the Mountaineer newsletter as well as the the GRM website. No questions were forthcoming and adoption of the revised bylaws was moved by Al Iuppa and Bob Costella. The motion to approved by voice vote by the members present.  No negative votes were expressed.

 The bylaws are available on the GMR website.


•
There was no further business and a motion to adjourn was made, seconded and approved.

Respectfully submitted,

Peggy Larson, Secretary

